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1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed enclosure 
(1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that his naval record be corrected 
to place him on the Permanent Disability Retirement List.   
                                              
2.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed Petitioner's 
allegations of error and injustice on 13 January 2022, and pursuant to its regulations, determined that the 
corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  Documentary 
material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of the naval records, and 
applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   
 
3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of error and 
injustice, finds as follows: 
 
     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available under 
existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy.   
 
     b.  Petitioner entered active duty with the Marine Corps in May 2007.  On 15 February 2012, the 
Physical Evaluation Board (PEB) found Petitioner unfit for continued naval service due to Degenerative 
Disc Disease of the Lumbar Spine and assigned him a 40% disability rating.  He was also referred to the 
PEB for Lumbar Radiculopathy and Major Depressive Disorder but these conditions were determined not 
to be separately unfitting.  Ultimately, Petitioner was released from active duty and transferred to the 
Temporary Disability Retirement List (TDRL) in June 2012.  He was later administratively removed from 
the TDRL in January 2019 after failing to attend his periodic TDRL examinations.   
 
     c.  In the years that followed Petitioner’s placement on the TDRL, his Major Depressive Disorder 
significantly worsened and required  hospitalization on several occasions.  Based on Petitioner’s VA 
ratings, it appears he was hospitalized in the months leading up to his administrative removal from the 
TDRL in January 2019.  Currently, Petitioner possessed a 100% rating from the VA due to his mental 
health condition and continues to receive treatment. 
                                    
CONCLUSION 
 
Upon review and consideration of all the evidence of record, the Board finds the existence of an injustice 
warranting partial relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that no error was committed by the PEB in 






